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Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on 12th September 2017 in the Village Hall Club Room
Present:  Cllrs J Smith (Chairman), Mrs S Mash, D Green, G Parkin, A Lloyd-Smith, 10 members of the public and Mrs Y Osborne (Clerk).
3638.
Apologies & reasons for absence:  Cllrs Venning & Sykes reasons accepted, Borough Councillor M Burgess & Community Warden Jo Vos.
3639.
(i) Declaration by Members of any Interest, Pecuniary or Other than Pecuniary, in accordance with the Council's Code of Conduct and its Guide to the Declaration Councillors' Interests and related matters;  None.


(ii) To approve or reject any application put to the meeting by the Chairman in respect of Members seeking a dispensation under the Localism Act 2011, s.33; None. 


(iii) A reminder that this meeting is being recorded.        

At this point the Meeting was adjourned for the Public Session. See appendix at the end of the Minutes.
3640.  To confirm Minutes of the meeting held on 17th August 2017:  Confirmed and signed as a             
            correct record.
3641.   Matters Arising from 11th July & 17th August 2017:
            a)  Parking at the Ellen Terry Museum  Very full reply received from ABC.  Angle of bay can be

            amended to any degree but such a variation would still not appear to allow for a full bay plus a

            path to be installed in the existing carriageway.  Agreed to write to KCC to explain that there had

            been a recent accident and there is a safety issue here.

            b)  Village Green Sign  Boulder/rock expected to be installed during the week 25th to 29th Sept 

            Mrs Lewis has asked that the Parish Council agree to an unveiling ceremony as she believes

            that it would be appreciated by Mrs Mavis King.  Councillors agreed.  Cllr Green offered to liaise

            with Mrs Lewis to arrange this.

            c)  ABC's Local Plan 2030  Representation made to ABC online and has been 'approved' by 

            them.  It is not expected that comments will go live on their website for some time but we will

            be informed when they do.  The submission meanwhile, is on the Parish Council website for the

            information of residents.

3642.
Planning Application


17/01294/AS  Holiday Cottage, Kingsgate Farm – Lawful development certificate – Existing use of the property as a residential dwelling in breach of condition restricting occupation to use as a holiday let.  This application had only been notified to us online.  After a full discussion it was agreed to comment that the Council was highly reluctant to support anyone breaking the 10 year obligation.  To note that not all the papers were available for viewing online.
3643.
To consider result of site meeting held on 10th September with regard to the possible project to remove part or all of the hedge at Coronation Field/The Green.  The Chairman thanked Councillors for attending the site meeting and asked them if they agreed with the note sent round summarising the result.  1.The hedge behind the memorial will be reduced substantially in height for better visibility inwards and outwards.  2. New planting will be made behind the centre section of that hedge and once sufficiently established, the existing hedge in front of it will be removed.  3.  Self-seeded holly tree in The Green will be removed.   4.The hedge round the outside of The Green will be lowered to around 30-36 inches to allow better visibility.   5.The kissing gate into Coronation Field will be replaced with a new wooden structure already budgeted for.   6.The bus shelter needs early examination to decide what maintenance is required and steps will be taken to prevent easy access to the rear of it.  7. The hedge in Stocks Road along Coronation Field will be reduced in height to that of the chestnut paling.  Steps will be taken in cutting all hedges to try to establish an 'A' shape and encourage growth at the foot.   8. A new path will be laid to join the existing circuit in The Green to the new kissing gate for easier and safer pedestrian access between The Street and the bus stop.  Councillors agreed to this action being taken.


At this point the meeting was adjourned so that the Caretaker could give his views.
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The poor state of the Ewe & Lamb sign on The Green had been noted at the site meeting.  It was agreed that Clerk contact ABC to ask for advice as it is in the Conservation Area, before contacting the owners of the sign. 3644.
To further consider the draft policy on Safeguarding.  Cllr Parkin recommended that the paper be adopted now and reviewed in a year's time.  Proposed by Cllr Green, seconded by Cllr Mash and agreed.
3645.
Progress report from Councillors on VOICES reports.  Cllr Mash updated Councillors on action taken so far with the Neighbourhood Care Group for which she was thanked.  The Chairman asked Councillors for similar reports on the other subjects for future meetings.
3646.
Forward Task List Update. 1. Look for small housing sites – Local Plan has taken over.  

2. Register land holdings – Waiting on Cemetery transfer.   3. Brand PC assets – Needs further discussion. 4. Surface water drainage project with KCC – Blocked by KCC.   5. SIDs – Grant application on its way.   6. VOICES – dealt with earlier.   7. Review Standing Orders and Financial Regulations – Completed.   8. Painting village signpost – Awaiting.   9. International Dark Sky Community – Awaiting.   10. FAQs and Useful Contacts on website – Useful contacts completed.
3647.
Cemetery next step.  Chairman confirmed that the transfer had been signed by the Council and was just awaiting the Mallets signatures.
3648.
Correspondence:


For noting:

a)  Wittersham Sports Club (Kent) – pointing out that the letter written to the Parish Council by Mrs Ann Beeching after their AGM gave her own views and not those of the Sports Club Committee.  Although this is marked for noting, during the Public Session Mrs Miriam Lewis had argued that it was perfectly clear that the letter had been written in a personal capacity and that the Clerk should have replied as such to the.Sports Club Committee. The Clerk stated that if, as is said, it wasn't written on behalf of the Sports Club this will be addressed.  In the meantime the correspondence will be looked at again and forwarded to Councillors with the view that it can be reconsidered at the next meeting.


b)  KCC – Volunteer Support Warden – update on scheme.  The Clerk added that Lee Phelan now has her tabard and mobile but is still awaiting first aid training and time with other wardens.  Clerk to contact Paul Linstead to report lack of moving forward.  Lee was thanked for her patience.

c)  Lloyds Bank – Updating our Business Account.

d)  PKF Littlejohn – Conclusion of Audit – no comments made.  Annual Return to be made available to the public.  It will be put on the Village Hall Notice Board and on the website with a post on Facebook.

e)  Carers' Support – Funding Support for Carers Support Ashford, Swale & Shepway.  Being passed to Rev. Judy Darkins in the first instance.

Circulated:

f)  Clerks & Councils Direct


Forwarded by email:

g)  NALC Chief Executive's Bulletin 26     h)  KALC Events – Autumn 2017     i)  Ashford Health Newsletter     j)  NALC Chief Executive's Bulletin 27     k)  News from the High Weald AONB Partnership     l)  Minutes of the KALC Ashford Area Committee meeting     m)  Invitation to Low Carbon Britain 2017     n)  Southern Water's Stakeholder Newsletter – Summer 2017     o)  NALC Chief Executive's Bulletin 29     p)  Invitation to a briefing by S E Water     q)  Invitation to attend an event in Kent hosted by your local ambulance service     r)  The future of health & social care     s)  You're invited to UK Power Networks Roadshows (29/9 – 9/10)     t)  Message from Kent Police     u)  Event announcement – An introduction to Planning for Local Councils 23/10/17     


v)  South East Water draft drought plan 2017 – Consultation     w)  NALC Chief Executive's Bulletin 30     x)  Have your say: self care using medicines in the home without needing a prescription     y)  ABC Leader's Heritage & History Briefing No. 4     z)  News from the High Weald AONB Partnership     aa) NALC Chief Executive's Bulletin 31.
3649.
To Authorise Payments:


 KALC – Invoice £140 for Clerk & Chairman to attend Finance Conference 12th October. Authorised. 
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3650.
Working Party Reports:


a)  Caretaker – Fire Hydrants.  Map now received.  Caretaker will be checking them but has already found map out of date.  He has found whiskey bottles repeatedly in the dog and litter bins on The Green.  The replacement Notice Board for near the Village Hall has been delivered and the invoice paid as previously agreed.


b)  Finance – Transaction statements including Caretaker's for two months.


c)  Planning :


Decisions received: 
                     17/00283/AS  Tyle House Farm – Erection of 2 no. detached dwellings with new access

                                                                                                                                                        Refused
                 Appeal Ref: APP/E2205/W/17/3168192 Tyle House Farm – Erection of 3 no. detached 

                                                                                             dwellings with new access             Dismissed                     

                17/00862/AS  1 Stocks Cottage – Erection of a replacement conservatory                 Granted
                17/00770/AS  Stafford Farm – Reserved matters application for access, appearance,    
    
     landscaping, layout & scale for a dwelling approved under outline consent   
 
    16/01025/AS                                                                                            Granted
                17/00592/AS  Blackbarn Farm – Demolition of 2 existing dwellings & replacement with a 
  
    single dwelling.  Demolition of existing garage &  replacement with new garage                                                                          
                                                                                                                     Granted
                16/01300/AS  Proposed Base station land at Owley Farm – The installation of 1 no. 27.0

                                       lattice tower, 6 no. antennas, 4 no. equipment cabinets, 2 no. dishes and            
    ancillary development within a chain-linked fenced compound

                                                                                                                             Withdrawn by Applicant
                17/00911/AS  Summer House, The Street – Dormer windows & roof lights (east & west

                                       elevations) to facilitate loft conversion, changes to fenestration, changes to 

                                       facing materials, infill extension erection of flue, balcony to south elevation. 

                                       Raised decking to side and rear.  Conversion of existing garage to create home

                                       office and erection of detached double garage/studio                             Granted
                17/00989/AS  12 Coombelands – Erection of single storey detached annexe accommodation

                                                                                                                                                        Granted
                17/01083/AS   33 Swan Street – Single storey front extension, insertion of 1 no. rooflight on

                                        each side elevation, replacement of existing rear first floor window with juliet

                                        balcony and existing upvc cladding replaced with cedar boarding         Granted

                17/01004/AS   The Granary, Little Acton, Acton Lane – Removal of existing vehicle access     
     to the north & creation of new access                                                    Granted
                       To note: Copy of Enforcement notice EN/16/00181  received with regard to land known

                                       as Plot 3a, Budds Lane.  Timber framed building to be demolished and 

                                       removed permanently.  Area of the land which has been excavated and 

                                       re-shaped to form the level base to be restored.  


d)  Highways – Water seepage on Poplar Road by the Triangle has been reported to Highways and forwarded to the Drainage Team!!!


e)  Public Rights of Way – Nothing to report.


f)  Open Spaces – Nothing to report.


g)  Cemetery & Churchyard – Awaiting quote for repair of wall.
3651.
Date of next Planning Meeting: to be advised.
3652.
Date of the next meeting of the Parish Council:  10th October 2017 at 7.30pm
3653.   Items for Information:


1)  Litter pick had been arranged for October but it doesn't look as if it's necessary.

            2)  Cllr Green asked if we were any further with agreeing the village gateways.  Clerk asked for


site meeting.  This will be arranged.
The meeting closed at 21.40hrs 
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Appendix to this meeting.
Summary of Public Session.
Planning:   None
Other Matters
:


1)  The Council was asked whether it would support the starting up of a youth club to be held in the Village Hall.  The Chairman explained that this is something that would have to be discussed with the Village Hall Management Committee and Cllr Parkin, as a member of that Committee, offered to discuss it with those involved.  The Council will be able to consider the position if something was given to it in writing.


2)  The state of the play area was commented on, particularly the baby swings.  Unfortunately there is nothing that can be done apart from cleaning them.  Advice has been sought from ABC but they agree with the action we are taking. Parish Council only undertakes maintenance of the grassed areas.  Maintenance of the play equipment beyond the most basic is the responsibility of the borough council.


3)  Mrs Kirk reported that one of the pieces of adult fitness equipment was coming loose in the ground.  This will be investigated and any necessary remedy implemented.


4)  Mrs Miriam Lewis spoke of her discontent over the way in which the letter on the agenda from the Sports Club, had been dealt with. (see minute number 3648. a)


5)  Mrs Beeching stated that she hadn't written the letter on behalf of the Sports Club.


6)  Mrs Miriam Lewis demanded to know if the Chairman had had any meetings with members of the Sports Club Committee.  He replied that he talks to many residents in the village, including those who are on the committee of the Sports Club and he reminded Mrs Lewis that he had joined the Sports Club and paid his membership subscription.  Mrs Lewis was challenged by councillors on this type of questioning.



.
